
August 15, 2023 

Clarification on one of the points below; 

  

The ability to sink water in District facilities is available to anyone who wants 

to do it. We just need the quantity you would like to sink. It is not limited to 

just those without their own basins. Apologies for any confusion this caused. 

  

  

************************************************************* 

August 12 – Updates on the 2023 Lower Tule water run: 

  

• Uncontrolled Season releases from Millerton ended on July 29. 

  

• At the Board meeting in August, it was determined that the District will 

have enough water supply remaining that we do not need to allocate 

water for this year. That means growers can continue to utilize as much 

surface water as needed for both irrigation and recharge purposes. It is 

currently estimate that the run will last until late October. 

  

• For anyone who does not have a recharge basin and wishes to sink 

water, you can sign up to sink water in District facilities for 75% credit, 

per District policy. Anyone who would like to do that needs to contact 

John Michael at the office and let him know the quantity of water you 

would like to recharge in District facilities. If we get over subscribed, we 

will have to prorate the amount each grower gets. 

  



• As a reminder, these are the types of years landowners should be taking 

advantage of by recharging water and building up their groundwater 

accounts. 

  

  

As always if there are any questions please call the office. 

  

Sincerely, 

  

Eric Limas 

General Manager 

 


